
WARREN COUNTY 
BOARD OF RECREATION COMMISSIONERS 

500 Mt. Pisgah Avenue, PO Box 179 
Oxford, NJ 07863 

December 13, 2016 
MINUTES 

CALL TO ORDER: Mr. Helbing opened the meeting at 5:08 p.m., read the Open Public Meeting 
Notice, and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

ROLL CALL 
Members Present: Michael Helbing, John Halmi, Charles Fineran, Matt Davis 

Members Absent: Raymond Tobaygo, David Detrick, William Hann 

Guests: 

Staff: 

Elizabeth Roy, Gregg Hudis 

Corey Tierney, Christina Roberts 

MINUTES: The November 15, 2016 minutes were reviewed. Mr. Fineran motioned, seconded by Mr. 
Halmi to approve the minutes, as presented with Matt Davis abstaining. Motion carried. 

REPORT OF COMMITTEES 
Morris Canal Committee 
• Jakob Franke, a volunteer who has been instrumental in the clearing and maintenance of the

Morris Canal Greenway Trail, recently passed away. He had recently received the highest
volunteer award from NY-NJ Trail Conference.

Trails 
• John Kosar, from Metrotrails, will be installing posts on the Warren Highlands Trail with Sacrete

cement, at no cost to the County. Mr. Helbing suggested a letter be sent to thank him for his work
and contributions.

• Mr. Helbing's next three Metrotrails hikes are in various sections of Warren County. He will
forward the details to Ms. Roberts to have them posted on the Warren County Parks website.

• Proposed Marl Works Trail - Ridge and Valley Conservancy submitted a map of the proposed
Marl Works Trail at White Lake. Mr. Davis motioned, seconded by Mr. Fineran to approve the
proposed trail as presented. Motion carried.

ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT 

Acquisition Updates 

Crouse Farm - Mr. Tierney visited the property with the Highlands Council staff. Grant awards should 
be announced by March 2017. 

Jonestown Road - Closing should take place as soon as the church access easement issue is 
resolved. This property will make the Oxford Mountain Natural Resource Area nearly 600 acres. 

Terhune - Mr. Tierney visited the property and everything still looks acceptable. The signed purchase 
agreement has been received and is going on the January 11th Freeholder agenda for their signature. 
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